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In this month's newsletter
Welcome
Hello everyone and welcome to your public involvement newsletter.
We have created a text only version of the newsletter that should be easy to print. You can also view the newsletter as a webpage. Click on the link at the top of this newsletter and zoom in using the ‘Ctrl’ and the ‘+’ symbols. 
For support with this, or if you need the newsletter in a different format, you can read our guidance, email the public involvement team at public.involvement@hra.nhs.uk or call on 0207 104 8161.
If there is something you'd like to include, or learn more about, do let us know. In this month's newsletter:
Updates on our work: the World Medical Association’s consultation about the Declaration of Helsinki
Recruiting a Head of Policy and Engagement
Jim Elliott's thoughts on retirement
Would you like to become a member of the Confidentiality Advisory Group (CAG)?
Share your experience of research that properly included you
Young people improving health through research
Introducing Jonathan Fennelly-Barnwell
Public involvement in the work of the HRA
In this section, we give a short update on some of the involvement activity we have in progress and share new invitations to get involved in our work.
Updates on our work: the World Medical Association’s consultation about the Declaration of Helsinki
Earlier this year, we received input from two members of our public involvement network, and members of our Research Ethics Committees (RECs), on an important public consultation.  
​The World Medical Association (WMA) is an independent international organisation. It was founded after the Second World War to ensure the independence of physicians and to work for the highest possible standards of ethical behaviour and care by physicians, at all times.  
​The Declaration of Helsinki is one of the most important documents in the history of research ethics. It is a statement of ethical principles for medical research involving human subjects, including research on identifiable human material and data. The Declaration was developed in 1964 and its principles inform our work on a daily basis. 
​In early 2024, the World Medical Association invited feedback on proposed changes to the Declaration of Helsinki. 
​Our response was also developed in consultation with the UK’s Four Nations Policy Leads Group, which brings together: 
​the Health Research Authority  
​Health and Social Care in Northern Ireland  
​the Chief Scientist Office in Scotland and NHS Research Scotland  
​the Welsh government and Health and Care Research Wales  
​Our Head of Policy and Engagement brought together all the comments and suggestions from people we had consulted, into one response to the WMA. This approach gives confidence that our response is relevant, and that we haven’t overlooked any key points of view.
Read a summary of our response to the World Medical Association
What difference is public involvement making to the HRA's work?
In this section, we aim to respond to one of the questions we're asked the most – how has our work improved things for other people? 
Recruiting a Head of Policy and Engagement
In late 2023, we appointed a new Head of Policy and Engagement, Clive Collett. We needed someone who could see health and social care research from lots of different perspectives and understand what matters to different organisations, people, and communities.  
Victoria Bartle, a public contributor who supports the HRA to recruit staff, and Naho Yamazaki, Deputy Director of Policy and Partnerships, reflect on how they worked together to interview candidates for this role, and what they both learnt through this process.
Victoria Bartle, public contributor
'I found the entire process very organised, professional, friendly and inclusive. 
'All of my requests for accommodations were dealt with, and alternatives were offered at every point of contact. This made requesting things easier for me than my usual experience of being asked once, and it maybe being forgotten the next time.
'I felt like an equal and valued member of the recruitment panel and especially appreciated the opportunity to feedback on my experience.'
Naho Yamazaki, Deputy Director of Policy and Partnerships
'The feedback Victoria shared after the recruitment was also very helpful. I’m glad she felt comfortable being part of the panel. But her feedback was a good reminder that it can be hard for someone external to come in and join an interview panel.
'It’s an important task and people want to do it well. We need to make sure they have the information and support they need so this is something we hope to continuously improve.'
Read Victoria and Naho’s reflections in full
HRA news
In this section, we share news about some of the HRA’s work that we think you may be interested in. You might also enjoy exploring the news and updates section of the HRA website. 
Jim Elliott's thoughts on retirement
Jim Elliott, HRA Public Involvement Specialist and former Public Involvement Lead, has recently retired. Jim joined the HRA 11-and-a-half years ago and has been instrumental in making public involvement front and centre of everything we do.
HRA staff, representatives of partner organisations, and members of the public, share what they have loved about working with Jim on our website.
Read more about Jim’s retirement
Jim has also written a guest blog on our website reflecting on his time at the HRA, and some of his key highlights.
'When you read this, I will have retired from the HRA. The past 11-and-a-half years in which I developed and led the HRA’s public involvement function and team have been hugely rewarding and inspiring.
'I will use the new freedom I have to slow down and to do so some new things.
'But I can’t let go entirely. I remain dedicated to the cause of making public involvement in research normal practice for all health and social care research.'
'I have joined you as a subscriber to this newsletter and may see some of you here or there. Finally, thank you to everyone who has been involved with the HRA’s work since 2012 and the difference you have made to what we do, which has made my time here so worthwhile.
'Thank you for holding us to account and not being backward in coming forward to say when we don’t do things as well as we might. Keep on doing what you do because it makes a difference.'
Read Jim’s guest blog 
Would you like to become a member of the Confidentiality Advisory Group (CAG)?
We have an opportunity for volunteer lay members to join the Confidentiality Advisory Group (CAG) and contribute to our work. We’re looking for people who are interested in the ethical use of confidential healthcare information for research and NHS management purposes but may not have had specific experience in this field. 
Our CAG meets regularly to assess applications to use identifiable patient information without patient consent, and provides independent expert advice to the Health Research Authority and the Secretary of State for Health and Social Care. The group's aim is to give the public confidence that their data will be used appropriately and balances patient privacy concerns with using data to improve healthcare.   
What will it involve?  
You’ll review applications to use identifiable health and social care data for research and non-research purposes (for example in national audits). You’ll also have the opportunity to contribute to development work and engage with other ad hoc activities, if you have the time. You’ll have a keen eye for detail, enjoy solving problems and approach decision making with an open mind.  
We hold seven meetings a year via Zoom so you’ll need to have a computer or laptop to join our meetings and access documents. We’re looking for a commitment of 10 to 15 hours per month.   
Interested?  
If you’d like to join us and play a key role in the use of healthcare data, please visit our website for more details and information on how to apply. 
Alternatively, you can email the CAG team at the HRA for further information on cag@hra.nhs.uk 
Please note the closing date for applications is Friday 3 May 2024. 
Find out more and apply
Share your experience of research that properly included you
As part of our Research Ethics Committee (REC) development days in 2024, we are focusing on equality, diversity and inclusion in health and social care research. 
We know that research that includes a diverse group of people can provide a better understanding of the most effective treatment, device or care.  
To help us better understand the impact of research that does this well, we are looking for speakers who can share their story about equality, diversity, and inclusion in research.  
We are looking for speakers to join us for at least two of our four development days this year and tell us about being included in research that you or someone close to you were able to participate in, when perhaps traditionally studies like those haven't included a wide range of people.  
We will support you to prepare for the events and make sure you are comfortable sharing your story. 
In return for your valuable time, our learning team can offer £200 to cover your preparation, and £200 for each development day you speak at. 
The deadline to apply for one of these speaker roles is 12pm on Wednesday 17 April 2024.    
Find out more about the speaking role including dates and locations
Public involvement news from outside the HRA
In this section, we share news of activities organised by other groups or organisations. To find out more about the activity, please contact the organisers directly.
To include a news item relating to public involvement in health or social care research, please email the public involvement team on public.involvement@hra.nhs.uk 
Young people improving health through research
Did you know that there are over 21 Young People's Advisory Groups (YPAGs) across the country? 
A YPAG is made up of members who are usually between 8 to 18 years old. Young people from all backgrounds, for example those with chronic conditions; those who have participated in research; or those with a general interest in science or medicine, can get involved and have a say in research that affects them, and support the design and development of child health research. 
Most YPAGs meet every six weeks, either at weekends, in the evenings or during the school holidays. Some meetings take place online and others face-to-face. 
The YPAGs can partner with researchers to plan health research so that they’re suitable and relevant to children and young people. YPAG members also learn about all different types of child health research during meetings. 
The Bristol Young People’s Advisory Group have created a film that shows how the group works and the benefits for young people and researchers. You can watch it on YouTube.
To find out more about the YPAGs, take a look at the GenerationR website or contact Jenny Preston, Senior Patient and Public Involvement Manager at the University of Liverpool, on info@generationr.org.uk 
Go to YouTube to watch the Bristol YPAG film
Do you know?
In this section of the newsletter, we introduce you to our colleagues and the people we work with. 
Introducing Jonathan Fennelly-Barnwell
Jonathan is Deputy Director of the Approvals Service at the Health Research Authority. 
What motivated you to work in this field?   
I have always worked in and around the NHS in England, in public health, education and standards, and as a commissioner. For a long time, I have been fortunate to work in areas of health where diverse groups of people come together to help make good things happen, to help reduce inequalities and make people’s lives better through access to safe, effective treatment. Earlier in my career, I worked between communities, service provides and professional associations to set up services that deliver appropriate care, as far as possible, creating opportunities for communities to be part of that. I am motivated by the work that the HRA community and staff do in making research happen that gets treatment and services to people who need them. I remain particularly interested in the role of research in narrowing inequalities.
What would you like us to know about your work at the HRA?  
Firstly, that my work is a pleasure in working with great people, staff and others, across the whole UK. Day to day, I am responsible for large and complex system of around 900 volunteers and about 160 staff. As well as the practical issues to do with workforce and making the best use of public money, my work has a large focus on delivering the HRA’s statutory responsibilities as set out in the Care Act 2014. No one team in the HRA (not even mine!) can deliver this on their own, so I have the pleasure of working with colleagues on the executive committee to make sure that the whole HRA is prepared to help make great research happen. Within the executive committee, I work with Becky Purvis as the strategic leadership team for the ‘Include’ pillar of the HRA strategy. This helps make sure that whilst we deliver those core services, we make sure we do so with an eye to how we can involve people in the work of the HRA.
What are the interesting challenges in your work?  
The HRA supports 64 Research Ethics Committees (RECs) and around 800 committee members. The committees all follow the same core guidelines and procedures to review research applications. Once reviewed, they give an opinion about whether the research is ethical. The committees are made up of different people, with different experiences, perspectives, and values. And so different RECs will see different things in the applications they review. This can be seen as inconsistency, but it is what we would normally expect to happen when different people with different experiences and values are being asked to make decisions about risk and potential benefits of research. The challenge comes in making sure people understand that this difference is central to working with people. And not a problem to solve.

If anything in this email is unclear or you have questions, please email the public involvement team at public.involvement@hra.nhs.uk or phone the public involvement team on 0207 104 8161.
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